
Newsletter –August 2023 Session 2023-2024 

 

Welcome to the first newsletter of the 2023-24 session and a particular warm welcome to parents/carers of S1 

pupils for whom this will be your first newsletter. This newsletter covers the first two weeks in August and so 

will be briefer than normal as we’re only reporting on the first two weeks of term. 

It has been an excellent start to the session. Our new S1 pupils are a delight and will certainly be a positive 

asset to the school through this year and beyond. After the first week they have now acclimatised to their new 

environment and can find their way around the school well without the aid of S3 mentors and they know how 

to use our canteen facilities and ‘Café Latte’. The other year groups have also settled well and we have very 

high numbers returning to our S5 and S6 cohorts. The school roll started at 1390 but as is customary it settles 

down as some senior pupils leave for college, employment or to university through clearing and we now have 

1367 pupils so the school is still exceptionally busy. 

In this newsletter we will update parents/carers on the following: 

1. New staff for 2023-24. 

2. SLT and guidance responsibilities. 

3. Extra-curricular PE clubs. 

4. Extra-curricular Music clubs. 

5. SQA Results 2023. 

6. An Evening of Character event. 

7. Breakfast Club. 

8. PTA. 

9. Edinburgh Children’s Hospital fundraiser 

10. Senior Phase Partnership Programme and Foundation Apprenticeships 

11. MCR Pathways 

12. Coaching Academy 

13. Developing the Young Workforce 

14. Clubs and Activities. 

New staff 
As we start a new year we welcome a number of new members of staff who have joined us either on a 

permanent basis, as a probationary teacher (what we call NQTs) or in a temporary capacity. 

The following new staff have joined our team for this session: 

English department  

 Mr Walker has now been made permanent having been temporary with us last session. 

 Ms Inglis has now been made permanent having been temporary with us last session. 

 Dr McMorran has joined us for session 2023-24. 

 Mr Davison has joined us on a Monday and Tuesday for session 2023-24. 

Modern Languages – Ms Smith has joined us for session 2023-24. 

Geography 

 Ms Ellis joins us as a permanent member of staff from Balfron High School. 

 Ms Baker will serve her NQT year with us this year. 

History – Mr Murray will serve his NQT year with us this year. 

Modern Studies – Ms Johnston will serve her NQT year with us this year. 



Biology – Mr Thompson will serve his NQT year with us this year. 

Chemistry – Ms Sood has joined us on a permanent basis having been temporary last session. 

Physics – We welcome back Mr White on a permanent basis having been an NQT with us two years ago. 

Design Technology 

 Mr Dalziel joins us as a permanent member of staff from Balfron High School. 

 Mr Reid joins as an NQT for this session. 

Performing Arts – Ms Donaldson is remaining with for this year having been an NQT last session. 

Business Education 

 Ms MacDonald joins us on a permanent basis having been an NQT here last year. 

 Ms Jones joins us as an NQT for 2023-24. 

Physical Education 

 Mr Wylie joins us on a permanent basis from Boclair Academy. 

 Mr Wilson joins us as an NQT for this session. 

Religious and Moral Education 

 Ms McPhee joins us as a permanent member of staff having been a temporary teacher last session. 

 Ms Abercrombie joins us as an NQT for this session. 

MCR Pathways Coordinator 

 We welcome Claire to a new position that has been established in East Dunbartonshire secondary 

schools. Claire will work with identified young people to help support them.  Further details inside this 

newsletter. 

We also welcome back staff who are returning after having been away for a few months: 

 Ms Byres (History) 

 Ms McComb (Chemistry) 

 Ms Sheridan (Drama) 

Senior Leadership & Guidance Responsibilities 
We’ve made some changes to year head responsibilities this session and it is worth outlining these at the 

beginning of the session. The details are outlined below: 

 S1       Mr McClune 

 S2       Ms Steel 

 S3       Mrs Hutton 

 S4       Ms Robertson / Ms Sinclair 

 S5       Mr Farquhar 

 S6       Ms Munro 

Guidance  

Our guidance structure is devised around four houses, with two classes in each house. The details are: 

 Fleming House:           FL1   Ms Connon    FL2   Ms McClure 

 Inglis House:                IG1   Ms McNab     IG1   Ms Buchanan 

 Mackintosh House:    MT1 Mrs Rae          MT2 Mrs Sutherland 

 McKay House:             MK1 Mr Curran      MK2 Ms Carr 



Extra-Curricular Activities 
This year we have 68 extra-curricular clubs and activities in operation across the school. Full details will be 

posted on the school website. Below you will see details outlining our PE and Music provision. There are also a 

wide range of other activities in operation every day across the school. It is hugely beneficial for young people 

to engage in extra-curricular activities. As well as providing opportunities to make new friends, it enables 

young people to develop a wide range of important skills such as leadership, cooperation and teamwork. I 

would actively encourage all parents/carers to get their children to join one or more clubs for this session. 

Extra-Curricular PE Activities –   
  



Extra-Curricular Music Activities –  



SQA Results 
We have had another strong set of SQA results this year from our pupils in S4-6. In S4 there was a slight drop 

in overall performance but the results remain very positive. This is in line with the national picture and the 

picture across East Dunbartonshire. S4 pupils across the country were the ones most impacted upon by COVID 

lockdown and restrictions in the sense that they lost a lot of the fundamental building blocks in S1 and S2 to 

help prepare them for the Senior Phase when they missed the four months at the end of S1 and had a 

fragmented experience across S2 and part of S3. This meant that their S4 experience was always going to be 

challenging. 

On a more positive note we had one the best set of H Grade results from our S5 cohort over the past 12 years 

so we were very pleased with their performance, whilst our S6 pupils performed in line with expectations. 

Well done to all of our Senior Phase pupils on their performance. The 119 pupils who applied to university 

almost all gained the necessary grades for the courses they had applied for, which is highly positive. 

LACE Celebration of Character 2023  

(Lenzie Academy Community Engagement) 
 

Team Platinum are a group of pupils 

aged 16+ who are working towards 

their Platinum Youth Achievement 

Award 

They organised the event together 

with volunteers from across The 

Senior Phase to form the LACE 

events Team 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The volunteers were organised into working parties and all communicated using Microsoft Teams. This 

enabled everyone in the Team to work together in their own time and to collaborate on information that was 

needed for a successful event. 

The comperes for the night were Waseem and Ewan from S4. 

They had been the hosts of the YPI final and had received lots of 

positive feedback from the parents and charities that had been to 

that event.  #TeamPlatinum's aim is to increase the opportunities 

for other young people to participate in activities so that they can 

create a legacy for the future of LACE.  

 

 



 

The Celebration of Character is organised around our 

school values of ambition and inclusion 

 

 

 

 

Invited guests were encouraged to participate by LACE's hospitality team and to find out more about some of 

the community groups where pupils volunteer. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Pupils with any wider achievement award were invited and many of them joined in and brought their friends 

and family.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Presentation of awards event took place in the assembly hall. There were over 100 friends and family 

watching 65 pupils gain various awards.   

 

 

 

There was a musical interlude where Evans from S6 played 

a fantastic piece on his violin. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

The Approach starts with 10 hours of volunteering and we 

had Saltire Awards for Volunteering with over 6000 hours 

undertaken. 

 

 

Pupils were presented with Youth Scotland 

SCQF awards levels 3 & 4  

 

 

 

Dynamic Youth Awards  

 

 

 

Idea - Bronze award for digital & enterprise education 

 

Duke of Edinburgh Awards 

 

 

 

 

Mrs Davidson explained the Provost's Community 

Champion award and why she nominated Sarah for 

the young volunteer category. Sarah was then 

officially presented with her certificate.  

 

 

 

The evaluations of the 

event are being sent 

out so that next year's 

event can be even 

better 

 

 

 



LACE events are now planning The Big Scottish Breakfast in conjunction with STV, to raise money for their 

Children's appeal on the morning of 15th September.  STV approached the S4 YPI group in June to see if they 

would be willing to participate.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All pupils have been sent a survey on their year team to discover the ways this breakfast can bring the school 

community together to raise money for children in poverty. 

#withothersandforothers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Breakfast Club 
This year we will again have our canteen open from 08.20am for all pupils should they wish to have breakfast 

in school. Café Latte is also open every morning from 08.00am for pupils and staff. For parents/carers from 

more challenging socio-economic backgrounds we can provide free breakfast or a free snack at morning 

interval. We will issue a letter to all those eligible in the near future and should you wish to take up this offer 

please contact your child’s guidance teacher or Ms Provan, Principal Teacher (PEF), who will facilitate this 

Lenzie Academy Parent Teacher Association 
We have a terrific PTA, who raise funds for resources for the pupils of Lenzie Academy. Below is some 

information about who they are, what they do and how you can get involved. 



Edinburgh Children’s Hospital fundraiser 
One of our pupils, Elliot in S6 let us know she was involved “30 

people from various pipe bands across Scotland get together to raise 

money for various charities. We are called Pipe band aid and I am 

part of the drum corps. On Saturday (1st July) we marched down the 

Royal Mile and did pub crawls in both the old and new town of 

Edinburgh and we raised £4,729.52 for Edinburgh Children’s Hospital 

Charity! This was £1000 more than our last fundraiser”.  Well done 

Elliot! 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 



Senior Phase Partnership Programme and Foundation Apprenticeships 
Each session Lenzie Academy takes part in East Dunbartonshire’s Senior Phase Partnership Programme.  The 

programme offers young people a wide range of vocational options at varying levels via our college partners.  

In addition to this, students who have applied for a Foundation Apprenticeship spend 2 days out of school with 

their time split between college and later in the session, a work placement.  These courses are accredited by 

the SQA and provide young people with the skills, knowledge and experience specific to the option subject and 

industry sector it represents.  

Across S5/6 and both programmes we have over 40 students involved this session, enhancing the experience 

and opportunities of our school community. 

MCR Pathways 
We are the first school in East Dunbartonshire to have the new 

programme MCR Pathways running. Our MCR Pathway Co-ordinator, 

Claire, is here to promote Motivation, Resilience and Commitment in 

our pupils through a variety of fun and innovative methods and provide 

a friendly face around the school. We are excited to expand this in the 

months to come 

Coaching Academy 
Mr Smylie is starting a coaching academy for Senior pupils who are interested in building their leadership skills 
through sport. 
The academy is an interactive course that will run after school for 8-weeks, teaching pupils the basics of 
coaching and giving them the opportunity to put into practice what they have learned by leading small parts of 
sessions. 
Pupils will have the opportunity to lead after-school clubs within Lenzie Academy or in feeder primary schools 
once they have completed the course. 
Spaces are already limited, so any pupils interested should see Mr. Smylie in the PE department as soon as 
possible. 

Developing the Young Workforce 2023 – 2024   
Developing the Young Workforce (DYW) works to ensure that all young people at Lenzie Academy have a work 

relevant educational experience.  The DYW department aims to bridge the gap between the world of work and 

school.  Miss Gibbons (PT of DYW) and Mr McClune (Deputy Head in charge of DYW) have organised a range of 

events this year to support the young people at Lenzie Academy and offer them a wide variety of exciting 

opportunities.   

Already this year, our senior students have been offered the chance to apply for a work insight week with 

Morgan Stanley and participate in an event called ‘Step into Finance’ at Strathclyde University.  We also have a 

range of opportunities coming up including a ‘Step into Stem’ event, an upcoming partnership with AG Barr 

and the opportunity to attend a Q and A with a civil engineer.  We ask that all pupils monitor the DYW section 

of their Teams page for regular updates and new opportunities. 

We can also announce that we will be having a ‘DYW Pathways’ event for the pupils, parents and carers of S3 

to S6.  You will have the opportunity to hear about the different options that are available on leaving school be 

that an apprenticeship, job, college course or university course.  There will also be a variety of local employers 

there to discuss routes into their career and to offer students and parents/carers advice for how to achieve 

their goals.  This will be taking place on the 15th of February 2024. 

If you have any questions or would like to collaborate with the school in any way, please get in contact with 

either Miss Gibbons or Mr McClune. 



Clubs and Activities  
 

Activity Day/Time Location Teacher Year 
Groups 

Allies Wednesday/ Lunchtime B4 Mrs McClure/ Ms 
Forrest 

S1-S6 

Anti-racist club Friday/ Lunchtime C15 Miss Johnston S1-S6 

Art Homework Club Wednesday/ 2.40pm D5 Mrs Ward S1-S6 

Badminton Monday/ 3.30pm Games Hall Miss Archibald/ 
Miss MacDonald 

S1-S6 

Basketball Wednesday/2.40pm Games Hall Mr Wilson S1-S6 

Basketball Monday-Friday/ Lunchtime Games Hall  S1-6 

S1 Basketball Friday/ 2.40pm Games Hall TBC S1 

Band Club Thursday/1.30pm D7 Mrs Edwards S1-S2 

Bike Maintenance 
Club 

Thursday/ Lunchtime T2 Mr Ortiz S1-S3 

Book Club Thursday/ Lunchtime Fortnightly Library Mrs Barry S1-S2 

CAD Club Wednesday/Lunchtime T7 Mr Reid S1-S6 

Ceilidh Band Monday/ 1.30pm D7 Miss Donaldson S1-S6 

Cheerleading Wednesday/ 2.40pm PE Dept Miss MacDonald S1-S6 

Chess Wednesday/Lunchtime B2 Mr Metcalfe S1-S6 

Computer Games 
Club 

Monday- Friday/Lunchtime T4 Mr McCaffery S1-S6 

Craft Club Wednesday/ Lunchtime D3 Mrs Porter S2-S3 

Creative Writing 
Club 

Tuesday/ Lunchtime A20 Mr Davison/  
Dr McMorran 

S1-S6 

Cricut Club Thursday/Lunchtime T7 Mr Dalziel/ 
Mrs Forrest 

S1-S6 

S1 Dance Academy Wednesday/ 7.30am Assembly Hall Miss MacNicol S1 

S2 Dance Academy Friday/ 7.30am Assembly Hall Miss MacNicol S2 

Dance Club Monday/ 3.30pm Assembly Hall Miss MacNicol S1-S2 

Dance Team Friday/ 2.40pm Assembly Hall Miss MacNicol S1-6 

Dramarama Friday/ 1.30pm A21 Miss Buchanan S1 

Dungeons and 
Dragons 

Wednesday 2.40pm-4.00pm A7 Mr Bradley S1-S6 

Equalities Group Monday/Lunchtime A1 Miss Shearer S1-S6 

Eco-group Thursday/Lunchtime B2 Mr Cameron S1-S3 

Fair Trade Friday/ Lunchtime D14 Miss Holland/  
Mrs Davidson 

S1-S6 

Feminism Club Friday/ Lunchtime A6 Miss Roy S1-S6 

Fitness club Monday-Thursday/ 3.30pm Fitness area Mr Imrie S5/S6 

Golf Club TBC TBC Mr Farquhar S1-S6 

Gymnastics  Tuesday/ 3.30pm Girls Gym Mrs Rae S1-S6 

Hockey Club Friday/ 2.40pm TBC TBC S1-S6 

Homework Club Mon-Fri/Lunchtime B5 Mr Bradley/ Miss 
Ness/ Miss Smith 

S1-S6 

Horticulture Club Wednesday/ 2.40pm  S2 Miss Shirlaw S1-S6 

Jazz Band Thursday/3.30pm - 4.30pm D7 Mr McEwan S1-S6 

Junior Choir S1-S3 Wednesday/ 1.30pm D9 Miss Donaldson S1-S3 

Interfaith Committee Wednesday/Lunchtime D14 Miss Abercrombie S1-S6 

International Film 
Club 

Thursday/Lunchtime B17 Mrs Gibbons S1-S2 



 

Multisport Breakfast 
Club 

Tuesday/ 7.30am  Mr Wilson S1-2 

Music Technology 
Club 

Thursday/ 1.30pm D8 Mr McEwan S1 

Netball S1-S2 Tuesday/ 3.30pm Games Hall Miss Abercrombie S1-2 

Netball S3-S4 Thursday/ 3.30pm Games Hall Miss Marshall S3-S4 

Philosophy Circle 
Time 

Friday/Lunchtime D12 Miss McPhee S1-S6 

Photography Club TBC Online Mrs Farquhar S1-S6 

Press Club Tuesday / 3.30pm A4 Miss Roy/  
Miss Kelly 

S1-S6 

Rugby S1 boys & girls Monday/4.00pm - 5.00pm Rugby Pitch Mr Rankin/ Mr Park S1 

Rugby S1 boys & girls Wednesday/ 6.00pm - 7.30pm Lenzie RC Mr Rankin S1 

Rugby S2/3 boys & 
girls 

Monday/5.00pm - 6.30pm Rugby Pitch Mr Rankin S2/3 

Rugby S2/3 boys & 
girls 

Wednesday/4.30pm - 6.00pm Rugby Pitch Mr Rankin S2/3 

Rugby U16 + 18 Monday/7.00pm - 8.30pm Lenzie RC Mr Rankin S4/5/6 

Rugby U16 + 18 Wednesday/7.30pm - 9.00pm Lenzie RC Mr Rankin S4/5/6 

Girls Football Wednesday/ 2.40pm Astro pitch Mr McNeil S1-S6 

S1 Football Academy Wednesday/ 7.30am Astro pitch First Touch 
Coaching 

S1 

S2 Football Academy Friday/ 7.30am Astro pitch Mr Imrie S2 

S1 Football Tuesday/ 3.30pm Astro pitch Mr Smylie/ Mr Reid S1  

S2 Football Wednesday/ 2.40pm Astro pitch Mr Imrie S2 

S3 Football Thursday/ 3.30pm Astro pitch Mr Walker/  
Dr McMorran 

S3 

S4 Football Monday/3.30pm Astro pitch Mr Truesdale/  
Mr Curran 

S4 

S5/6 Football Games Only N/A Mr Ortiz S5/6 

S1-3 Recreational 
football boys & girls 

Thursday/ 3.30pm Astro pitch Mr White S1-S3 

Science Club Wednesday/ Lunchtime S14 Mr White,  
Miss Warnock,  
Mr Thomson 

S1 

Scripture Union Wednesday/Lunchtime A1 Mr Farquhar S1-6 

Senior Choir Wednesday/1.30pm D7 Mrs Edwards S4-S6 

String Group Wednesday/ 2.40pm - 3.30pm D7 Miss McKay S1-S6 

Table Tennis Wednesday/ 2.40pm Assembly Hall Miss Shearer S1-S6 

Trampolining Monday/ 3.30pm Girls Gym Miss Marshall S1-S6 

Ultimate Frisbee Tuesday/ 3.30pm  Mr Thomson S1-S6 

Volleyball Wednesday/2.40pm Boys Gym Mr Smylie S1-S6 

Wider Achievement 
Group 

Tuesday/ 3.30pm Library Mrs Davidson S1-S6 

Wind Band Tuesday/3.30pm - 4.30pm Assembly Hall Miss Donaldson S1-S6 


